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Probus Club of Kapiti Coast, Inc.  
The First Probus Club Established in the Southern Hemisphere (1974) 

Newsletter—October 2024 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Meeting Location:  Ocean Road Community Centre, Paraparaumu at 10.00 a.m. 

Next Meeting:  Last Thursday of the month at 10.00 a.m. 

October Guest Speaker: Richard Chapman, Education Officer at Government House  

10 Minute Speaker: To be confirmed 

Email:    kapiticoastprobus@gmail.com 

Website:   https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/kapiticoast 

Facebook:   https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61561221205777 

 
If you cannot attend a meeting or to change your contact details, please advise  

Lionel Wilson  022 025 8540 or Eileen South 021 183 0481 kapiticoastprobus@gmail.com 
 

President’s Message: Pat Humphries 

We had a really busy time at our September club meeting, so busy I 
almost forgot the raffle draw and was saved by the timely and direct 
intervention of Mr Les Brimblecombe who came up and handed me 
the first winning ticket which brought me back to business and into 
line. Thanks Les. 

There were a number of unforeseen announcements which quite 
threw my run sheet for the meeting into the air.  There was a really 
buzzy atmosphere which seemed to herald the joys of spring on a 
beautiful morning.  We are fortunate that our meetings seem to 
generate really positive vibes and members enjoy the chance to catch 
up and share time with one another 

To those of you unable to join us because of illness, we missed 
you.  Hope you get better soon.  Shout out to Eileen South our 
secretary. 

Fiona Berthold expressed her thanks for the care and support she has 
received from our members following the death of her husband Tom since our last meeting.  It 
has given her much comfort. 

Newsletter—September 2025 

mailto:kapiticoastprobus@gmail.com
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John Miller spoke of the bus trip to Mangatainoka which was very enjoyable and Chris Harwood 
thanked him and his wife Lesley for their work in organising it.  He has plans for more trips. 

Chris Harwood advised the members about the constitutional changes required to make our 
club compliant with new legislation.  See the panel entitled Update of the Club’s Constitution 
and Standing Resolutions below. 

Chris Harwood also talked about future outings, details of which are shown later in the 
newsletter.  Lots to be going on with. 

James Abernathy spoke of the upcoming car rally in November and is seeking registrations from 
members to participate. 

Keith advised the Men’s Coffee morning has vacancies and encouraged more participation. 

Finally, a local company, We Love Local, based at a warehouse in the new industrial estate on 
Miro Road, off River Road in Otaki, is seeking some people with good penmanship to write the 
cards that go out with their gift boxes of local products.  The timeframe would be November / 
December in the run up to Christmas and they anticipate it would be five days per week and 
people concerned need their own transport.  They are a small company with friendly staff of 
varying ages who enjoy a pleasant atmosphere.  Do please contact me if this is something you 
would be interested in following up or if you know someone who might fill the bill. 

 

Attendance:  Attended: 67 Apologies:  20 Silent: 16   Visitors: 4 

Names of members and visitors attending the meeting are noted on the membership list. 

 

New Member 

We welcomed a new member, Brian Mulvay to our club.  He was introduced by Liz Smith and 

is Kapiti born and bred. 
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Update of the Club’s Constitution and Standing Resolutions 

In 2022 the Incorporated Societies Act became law.  As an incorporated society, we are 
obliged to review our club’s constitution and standing resolutions to ensure they meet the 
requirements of the legislation.  The constitution and regulations will then be submitted to 
reregister the club with the New Zealand Companies Office.  This has to be completed by 5 
April 2026. 

Probus South Pacific Limited (PSPL) provided guide documentation and Chris Harwood and 
Chris Gane have revised our documents in line with the templates provided.  The committee 
has reviewed and approved the proposed documents and needs to seek the formal approval of 
members. To do this in the most time effective way, the Committee has sent out the draft 
documents ahead of the October meeting for you to review. We ask that you direct any 
questions or suggested changes to Chris Harwood ch.ja@xtra.co.nz or Chris Gane 
gane.christine@gmail.com by 23 October. They will contact you to discuss your ideas and 
collate them for the membership to consider. 

Thanks in advance for supporting this important process. - Pat Humphries, President 

Committee Members 

It is that time of the year when we are seeking people to help run our club.  In March we will 
appoint a new committee at the AGM.  Following excellent service some committee members 
will be stepping down from their roles so we are seeking nominations for the following: 

• Vice President 

• Secretary 

• Treasurer 

• 2 Committee members 

• Members Attendance Roll at the door at each meeting 
The prior officeholders are very happy to give support and advice as required – if you are 
interested in helping, please talk to Pat Humphries or any of our committee members. 

10-Minute Speaker – Tim Allsop 

Tim gave a very interesting talk about his wood-turning 
hobby. Tim told how he had done a course in woodworking 
and turning after he retired.  It became a passion and it is 
expensive to setup the machinery needed, but he enjoys 
making beautiful things.   
 
He sells a lot of what he makes but he told us says there is 
little money to be made if you consider the time and 
endeavour and the cost of materials. He likes to use a variety 
of decorative items like shells and tile work with the wood 
and, with a wife who is an artist, there is no shortage of 
inspiration.  He brought a selection of beautiful items to let 
us see and he doesn’t just turn bowls and plates and vases, 
but combines different woods and develops lattice like 
patterns with colour variations which are beautiful and unusual.  He will be exhibiting in The 
Kapiti Arts Trail at St Stephens Church on the corner of Langdale Avenue on 1-2 & 8-9 
November 2025. 
 

mailto:ch.ja@xtra.co.nz
mailto:gane.christine@gmail.com
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Guest Speaker: Graeme Jupp - 100th anniversary of the Titanic 
sinking  

 

 Our speaker Graeme Jupp gave a comprehensive address on 

his trip in 2012 to commemorate the Centenary of the sinking of 

the Titanic.  He joined a cruise which travelled from New York up 

the east coast of the United States and Canada to Halifax in Nova 

Scotia where most of the bodies recovered from the tragedy were 

transported to.  The ship anchored in the North Atlantic at the 

point where the Titanic went down and a live band played at the 

exact time, 1.40 am.  He continued on then to the UK and 

Ireland. 

Graeme's extensive collection of photos of the ship, the 

destinations, the memorials, and objects and facsimiles available 

to inspect in New York, Halifax, Cobh, Southampton, London, 

Liverpool and Belfast give a real graphic record.  His specialised 

knowledge just rolls out with the photos in a way which is 

interesting and informative.  He met with the descendants of 

some survivors, with renowned expert artists and writers who 

have specialised in this field and 

who gave lectures which provided insights into the effect of this 

tragedy.  He talked about the ships and people involved in the 

rescue.  

In the questions following the presentation, Graeme said so many 

of the people were unable to be identified because at that time 

people did not need the kind of documentation now required to 

travel internationally.  There were many families caught up in this 

tragedy, which included the ship's crew, engineers, the musicians, 

the officers, the passengers who were part of the greatest maritime 

tragedy which accounted for the loss of 1496 lives.  I did not know how large a role was played 

by Halifax in Nova Scotia. – Pat Humphries. 

   

Happy Birthday! 

If you have had a birthday in the past month, please put your name on the list by the raffle table 

and we will wish you a Happy Birthday and have a draw to see who is the winner of a small gift.  

September Birthdays: Five club members celebrated their birthdays in September. Alas we 

seem to have mislaid their names, but Happy Birthday to you all and we hope you had a cracker 

day. 

September Winner: The winner of the September birthday bottle of wine was Lionel Wilson 
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We will be celebrating Probus Month in October with a celebratory cake and morning tea.   

We also have an advert in the October Seniors magazine so we hope to welcome visitors. 

https://ageconcernkapiti.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/09/Seniors-October-2025.pdf 

If you have a friend who is interested in coming to find out about Probus  

do bring them along! 

 

Almoner: Naomi Peters 021 239 4107 

Naomi Peters is our Probus Club Almoner. If you need some support or know of 
anyone who is not feeling well or needs a friend to talk to please let Naomi 
know. 

Emergency Contact Details 

Please put your emergency contact details on the back of your Probus badge so that, should 
anything happen to you at a Probus Meeting or any Special Interest Group Meeting where you 
wear your badge, we will be able to contact them for you. 

 

First Aid Certificate 

Do you hold a current First Aid Certificate?  Would you be willing to put your 
name on a list of available First Aiders to be called on at meetings if required?  
If you can help please let Club Secretary, Eileen South, know at 
kapiticoastprobus@gmail.com 

 

Setting up the Chairs 
 

We are looking for some volunteers to help set out the chairs for our meetings.   
Please can you let us know if you are able to come half an hour early to help set up the hall? 

 
We would love to set up a roster so it does not always fall on the same people each 

time.kapiticoastprobus@gmail.com 

 

 

 

mailto:kapiticoastprobus@gmail.com
mailto:kapiticoastprobus@gmail.com
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KCDC Meet the candidates events: September & October - Dates and locations vary, check 
the website for details:  https://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/council/about-council/local-
elections/local-elections-2025/meet-the-candidates/  
 
Kapi-Mana Music Recitals – Festival Highlights 

Attend the final Kapi-Mana Music Recitals for free on Saturday, 4th and 
Sunday, 5th October at Pataka Art + Museum in Porirua. Throughout both 
festival days, everyone is invited to drop in and enjoy captivating 
performances by Wellington region young musicians who play at an 
advanced level. These talented performers are sure to leave a lasting 
impression with their remarkable artistry by presenting 10 or minute 

recitals.  The timetable can be found on the website www.kapimanamusic.org.nz 
 

Gin Tasting evening: Paraparaumu Bridge Club are raising money to fix their leaking 
building.  They are inviting Probus members to a tasting evening to sample their Bespoke Gin 
at the Clubhouse, 1 Brett Ambler Way, Paraparaumu. Wednesday 22nd October 2025 from 
7:00pm.  Have a taste, enjoy some nibbles and hear from the Master Distiller who created the 
BRIDGIN THE GAP Dry Gin. No entry fee. 
 
Coalminers Daughter: Thursday 23 October, at 7.30 p.m. Opera House Wellington.  Tribute 
act for Loretta Lynn, Patsy Cline and Conway Twitty.  
 
Plimmerton Rotary Garden Tour 1-5 November. Tickets will be available from 10 September 
2025 on the website www.plimmertorotary.org.nz. 
 
Kapiti Coast Art Trail - 1-2 and 8-9 November.  See Tim Allsop’s woodwork and the work of 
other local artists and craftspeople. Check website for details 
https://www.kapiticoastarttrail.co.nz/  
 
The Vicar of Dibley: 6 – 15 November at the Playhouse, 7 Ruahine Street, Paraparaumu.  
7.30 p.m. and a matinee on the Sunday.  A stage adaptation by Ian Gower and Paul Carpenter 
based on the original TV series written by Richard Curtis and Paul Mayhew-Archer.   
Tickets will be available at Trybooking. 
 

Let Linda know on lindahallnz1@gmail.com if you have things you want to tell our members 
about.  

It could be concerts, plays, sporting events, festivals, fashion shows, etc.  
The editor reserves the right to include or exclude items with input from the committee. 

 

 
 

https://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/council/about-council/local-elections/local-elections-2025/meet-the-candidates/
https://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/council/about-council/local-elections/local-elections-2025/meet-the-candidates/
http://www.kapimanamusic.org.nz/
http://www.plimmertorotary.org.nz/
https://www.kapiticoastarttrail.co.nz/
mailto:lindahallnz1@gmail.com
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Probus Club of Kapiti Coast’s Mystery Automobile 
Adventure 2025  

 
Save the date: Thursday 13 November at 10.00 am 
for fun and adventure with an element of competition! 

 
Planning is well underway for this year’s Mystery Automobile Adventure which will be held on 13 
November, starting at 10 am from the Ocean Road Community Centre and will finish 
somewhere convivial for coffee / lunch around 12 noon. 
 
The planning team started taking names of participants for those driving a car with their 
nominated team as well as those who’d like to take a car and have room for others.  
 
Please email James at ch.ja@extra.co.nz or Tim at tim.allsop@gmail.com if you would like to 
register yourself or a team.  
 
There will be a small cost of $2.50 per person to help towards prizes. 
 

 
Trips and Outings 

A small group of enthusiastic members have agreed to work together to plan monthly trips and 
outings. Proposed trips over the next few months are listed below: 

 

• 29 September- Tiptoe through the Tulips - Fiona and Rhona 

• October/ November [date TBC] - Roses- Fiona 

• 13 November - Probus Club of Kapiti Coast’s Mystery Automobile Adventure 2025.  

James and Tim Allsop - details at September meeting 

• 4 December- Xmas Lunch - Committee 

• 27 January - Roger Hammerstein and Friends (Operatunity @ Southward Car Museum)- 

Chris.  Forward notice September meeting, bookings finalised October meeting 

• February (date to be confirmed) - Eastbourne- train, ferry, such and return.  Chris 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ch.ja@extra.co.nz
mailto:tim.allsop@gmail.com
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Bus Trip to Woodville 

On Thursday 11 September a group of 45 members and their partners embarked on a bus trip 

to Woodville via the new road - Te Ahu a Turanga: Manawatū Tararua Highway. 

It started off as a beautiful morning and we all thoroughly enjoyed the trip.  We stopped for a 

while in Shannon to enable a visit to the conveniences and coffee for anyone who wanted to 

frequent the local cafés. 

Unfortunately, Ruthann Doyle, suffered a medical event and an ambulance was called.  She 

was taken to Palmerston North Hospital where she was kept under observation for a couple of 

hours and then taken home by an obliging neighbour who came to collect her. We are pleased 

to let you know that, following an adjustment to her medication, she is feeling much better. She 

has asked us to say thank you to everyone who helped her out during this time.   

By the time we reached the beginning of the new road the clouds had rolled in, but we were 

very interested in what Wayne Stewart, a senior civil engineer who worked on the project, had 

to say. There is a parking area at the beginning of the road, with information on the project and 

an excellent view of the Parahaki Bridge. There are bike and walking trails being created along 

the Manawatu Gorge. 
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Wayne explained that the road is an 11.5 km, four-lane new highway between Ashhurst and 

Woodville. It replaces the old State Highway 3 after it was closed in 2017 due to landslides in 

the Manawatū Gorge.    

I think we were all surprised to learn that the whole journey from one end to the other takes only 

about 11 minutes.  It is, however, a very spectacular journey with long bridges, steep gradients, 

managed wetland and runoff areas together with panoramic views and stopping places to 

enable vehicles to safely pull over and admire the scenery.  There is a walking and cycling 

track which follows the road.  Wayne recommended using an electric bike as the gradients are 

so long and steep!  I did not hear if anyone was keen to give it a go, but it would make a very 

interesting 10-minute talk once the member had got their breath back!  

On the other side of the hill, we made our way to the former Tui Brewery at Mangatainoka, 

where we partook of an excellent lunch, joined by Wayne who seemed to enjoy being 

kidnapped by us, as he had not 

arranged transport back over the 

hill.  As you can see, they laid 

on a wonderful spread for us.  

There was so much that many of 

us were able to take home some 

of the “leftovers”.   

There is an interesting museum 

area, recording the history of the 

brewery, which ceased brewing 

on site in 2015.  They still have 

an active pub and conference 

centre with an outdoor area 

which would be lovely in warmer 

weather. 

 

 

https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=792560e52f66799b&q=Manawat%C5%AB+Gorge&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiz0rXLtuuPAxWFsVYBHUwRHcAQxccNegQIIBAC&mstk=AUtExfCoCJ7ozCyats1oC47UFozZK9qbqIJygqkZl3vB9_kVnXjZ77MvuQ885GPWB7B3AiWKhh3dvFuoqn2EBWkvEy7ZWe3Giomubo1pSeYHMlPx5mt5JuKBL_WLVD-zJ1BbVdPL9ZC1E0xAn0P0oZGncsG0sk_OeCj74pc1lkar1ecMBjfcbauMPdueXpYkIrN6wTqv&csui=3
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After lunch we stopped in Woodville for 45 minutes to allow everyone to wander around the 

town and check out the antique shops and other stores.  This was marred a little by a short 

sharp shower, but most of us managed to stay under cover and stretch our legs, though I didn’t 

notice any antiques making their way onto the bus.  (Perhaps I should re-word that sentence!) 

We then returned over the hill and dropped Wayne back off at the carpark with thanks and 

expressions of good will on all sides. 

The journey home was enlivened by a series of jokes and sayings, circulated throughout the 

coach, to which we were apparently indebted to a member of the Bridge Club.  A selection of 

candies also came our way and I for one enjoyed the chance to eat a jelly gecko (at least I hope 

it was a jelly gecko) and a variety of other sweets. 

Finally, thank you very much to John and Lesley Miller for taking so much trouble to arrange 

such a fantastic day out.  Your attention to detail is great and everyone really enjoyed 

themselves. – Linda Hall 

 

 

 

Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 4 December 2025 

12.30 p.m. 

Paraparaumu Bowling Club 

Members $25.00 each Non-Members $45.00 each 

Payment to the Treasurer by Wednesday 19 November 2025 

Bank: Westpac Bank 

Account Name:  Probus Club of Kapiti Coast, Inc. 

Account Number: 03-0732-0138005-000 

Cash payments should be in an envelope noting your name and  

Lunch in the details 
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Meeting Times 
 

Here is an overview of all our meetings and when they occur in the month.  See the 
end of the newsletter for a full list of Committee Members and Special Interest Group 
Convenors. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Interest Groups 

If you are interested in joining one of the interest groups, please contact the person who 

runs it.  Everyone is welcome to participate.  If there are no current vacancies in the 

group that interests you it may be possible to add you to a waiting list, or start another 

group! 

Book and Jigsaw Puzzle Swap: Chris Gane  

Have a look at the book swap table and see if there is something you want to read. 

 

 

Weekly Meetings  

Thursday Bridge Group 9.00 a.m. 

Tuesday Mah Jong 1.00 p.m. 

Monthly meetings 

Variable day Movie Group Variable time 

First Tuesday Wine No. 1 Group 7.30 p.m. 

First Tuesday Wine No. 2 Group 4.00 p.m. 

First Wednesday Book Group No. 1 2.30 p.m. 

First Wednesday Book Group No. 2 2.00 p.m. 

Second Wednesday Ladies’ Coffee Group 10.30 a.m. 

Second Wednesday Lunch Group 1 12.30 p.m. 

Second Wednesday Lunch Group 4 12.30 p.m. 

Second Thursday Lunch Group 2 12.30 p.m. 

Second Thursday Lunch Group 3 12.30 p.m. 

Second Friday  Mini Walking Group 10.30 a.m. 

Third Tuesday Men’s Coffee Morning 10.00 a.m. 

Third Wednesday Book Group 3 2.30 p.m. 

Third Thursday Twilight Dining Group 6.00 p.m. 

Third Friday  Midi Walking Group 10.00 a.m. 

Fourth Friday Mini Walking Group 10.30 a.m. 

Last Thursday Probus Meeting 10.00 a.m. 

Last Thursday Travel Group 2.30 p.m. 
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Book Group 1:  Ruth Miners— 04 298 8886 ruthminers@xtra.co.nz   

We read Daisy Darker by Alice Feeney, to be discussed at our next meeting at 
2.30 pm on Wednesday 1 October at Ann Evans home. 
There are no vacancies in the group. 
 

 
Book Group 2:  Rhondda Harris— 04 904 4168  

Our September book was "A World of Trouble" author Jacky Reno uf and will be 
discussed at the home of Jo Buck on Wednesday 8th October at 2pm. 

 
There are no vacancies in the group.  
 

 

Book Group 3: Chris Harwood 022 100 7118 ch.ja@xtra.co.nz  

The group met a week later than usual as a couple of members were 
unavailable on the regular meeting day. We read books focused on NZ 
disasters. We enjoyed catching up with each other and as always, the 
attendees enjoyed sharing what they had read and the conversations that grew 
from there.   

The next meeting will be on 15 October at Anne Thompson’s home.  Following 
the rich discussion we had, after reading books on Iran, she has selected 
‘China’ as our reading topic. 

If you would like to join the group please contact Chris. 

Combined Probus Bridge Club: Kevin Thompson – 021 250 7052 

Meet every Thursday at 9.00 a.m. in the Village Card Room of Kapit Village. 
We play until noon.  

We do not teach Bridge so a basic understanding of Bridge is required.  Our 
motto is Fun, Friendship and Fellowship. 

Contact Kevin Thompson to join this group.  

 

Ladies Coffee & Conversation Morning: Chris Harwood 022 100 7113  

ch.ja@xtra.co.nz  

Second Wednesday of the month at 10.30 am. 

Truffle Cafe, 9 Milne Drive. 

We hope to see you there.  Just come along and all are welcome! 

 

 

mailto:ch.ja@xtra.co.nz
mailto:ch.ja@xtra.co.nz
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Lunch Group 1: Fiona Berthold, 021 300 292 

fiona.berthold@gmail.com 

The September lunch was at the Red Shed at Otaki. Unfortunately, a number of our members 

were away, so only 4 sampled the cuisine. 

The next lunch will be at the Banana Leaf in Raumati at 12.30 pm on Wednesday 8 October. 

Please let Elizabeth Henry know if unable to come. 

We have two vacancies in the group. 

Lunch Group 2 (Midday Gourmets): Christine Jamieson—021 056 

3614 

We enjoyed our lunch at the Fisherman’s Table on 4 September. The lunch was a week earlier 
than usual so we didn’t clash with the bus trip the following Thursday. Luckily, I had booked for 
12 noon, because a very large group came in just after us. The food was good as was the 
company. 

 
Lunch Group 3 (Golden Diners)—Marjory Gillespie 027 471 5863. 

Golden diners enjoyed a beautiful 
sunny day at Cub Vista on 11 
September. The food was very 
tasty and the chef went the extra 
mile to accommodate our needs. 
Everyone thoroughly enjoyed 
themselves.  Our next lunch will 
be on 9 October at Mediterranean 
foods at Coastlands at midday. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunch Group 4 (Serendipity - finding valuable and agreeable things, 

especially food!)  Richard Chilton chilton1942@gmail.com  

04 905 7514 
The Serendipity group will meet at 12.30 pm on Wednesday 8 October at Long Beach Tavern, 
40 Tutere Street, Waikanae Beach. I look forward to seeing you all there – Richard. 
 

 

 

mailto:fiona.berthold@gmail.com
mailto:chilton1942@gmail.com
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Mah Jong:  Dale Schrama 04 904 8659 

The group meets every Tuesday at 1.00 p.m. till 4.00 p.m. at the 

Paraparaumu Bowling Club. 

$3.00 joining fee $2.00 per session.  New members are welcome 

and lessons can be given on Wednesdays, at 11 Wharemauku Rd, 

Raumati Beach. 

Come and learn a new skill or hone your ability in this fun game! 

 

Men’s Social Discussion Group:  Keith Williamson—04 299-2343  

tofox83@gmail.com  

This group has some vacancies! 

The group meets a local coffee bar at 10.00 a.m. on the third Tuesday of the 

month. 

Due to ongoing natural attrition over time, people shifting, etc. we would 

welcome more members to our group. 

Contact Keith if you want to join this group 

 

Midi Walkers: Fiona Berthold, 021 300 292 fiona.berthold@gmail.com 

Elizabeth Henry — 021 151 9474, 04 299 2090 lizum.henry@gmail.com  

Apart from problems caused by the technical 

issues on the railway, we had a lovely walk 

from Pukerua Bay to Plimmerton, with lunch at 

Palmers at the end. 

The next walk will be on Friday 17 October. 

Meet at Kaitawa Domain, Kaitawa Crescent at 

10 am. About 5km on flat tracks. Coffee/lunch 

afterwards at Café Palms, Kāpiti Lights. 

All welcome - just turn up.   Contact on the 

day: Fiona Berthold 021 300 292. 

 

 

mailto:lizum.henry@gmail.com
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Mini Walking Group: Christine Jamieson 021 056 3614 

Our first walk was 
around the lake 
and lagoons in 
Kōtuku Drive, an 
easy walk for 
those not so fit, 
and a beautiful 
day, sunny and 
still. We had the 
largest group we have had for this walk, 19 people, and 

we met afterwards at Truffles for coffee, just as well they have a large room for a large group. 

However, the weather was not kind for the walk today, 
so we just had coffee at the Village Cafe in Raumati, 
for a very small group. Aaah the vagaries of the spring 
weather. 

We can hope for more settled weather for the walk for 
next month.  

All welcome – just turn up 

 

 

 

Movie Group: Fiona Berthold 04 297 3201 

fiona.berthold@gmail.com  

We went to the new Downton Abbey movie "The Grand Finale" 

which was enjoyed by everyone, especially those who had 

watched the TV series. 

Contact Fiona at fiona.berthold@gmail.com if you would like to be 

notified about the next movie. 

Travel Group: Kathleen Clayton 04 296 1713  

Christine Jamieson told the Travel Group about her recent trip to 

Argentina with her daughters. They spent time in Buenos Aries where 

they saw the Recoleta cemetery with its many mausoleums.  They 

also visited Cordoba and enjoyed a day trip on a ferry across the river 

Plate from Argentina to Montevideo in Uruguay. There are no 

vacancies in this group.  

 

 

mailto:fiona.berthold@gmail.com
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Twilight Dining: Kathy Bamford 04 299 0938 kathybamford@gmail.com  

The Twilight Group meet on the 3rd Thursday of every month at 6 pm, excluding 

December/January. We dine at various restaurants in the Kapiti Coast area and attend when 

available. We are a very friendly, happy bunch and we welcome new members. 

 

Wine Appreciation Group 1: Roger Griffiths 021 463 153 

The wine group met on September 2nd at Richard Chilton's home. 
Our first meeting since Gill's passing. 
 
We spent a more than usual reflective, but enjoyable evening 
among friends. We even talked about wine! 
 
 
 
 
 
Rumour has it that Roger was not willing to share the cheese 
platter! 
 
 
 

 

Late Afternoon Wine Group (LAWG): Margaret Hawkes 022 637 6402 
marg_and_tony@msn.com  
 
The Late Afternoon Wine Group (LAWG) met on 2 September 2025 at the home of Margaret 
and Tony Hawkes. 
 
We tasted: 

 Tora Bay Reserve Sauvignon Blanc 2024 12.5% 
 Tora Bay Reserve Pinot Gris 2024 13% 
 Robert Mondavi Private Selection Vint Buttery Chardonnay California 2023 14% 
 Farm Hand Organic Shiraz 2024 Monash Valley 14% 
 Naked Owl Brut Cuvee Australia 10.5% 

 
All the wines rated well, scoring between 20 and 24 out of 30. The Shiraz was rated the 
wine of the night by a very small margin from the Chardonnay. The least popular was the 
Naked Owl sparkling wine. 
 
The next meeting of the LAWG will be held on Tuesday, 7 October at 4 pm. 
 
Hosts:  Sharron and Craig Burleigh 
 
If unable to attend, please let Margaret know on 022 637 6402 
 

mailto:marg_and_tony@msn.com
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General Information 

Name Badges: Please wear your name badges to all meetings 

Emergency Contact Details: Add these to the back of your name badge. 

Payments:  Please make payments directly to the Club’s Bank Account: 

Bank:   Westpac Bank 

Account Name: Probus Club of Kapiti Coast, Inc. 

Account Number: 03-0732-0138005-000 

Cash payments should be in an envelope noting your name and the reason for the  

payment 

Photographs:  We take photographs at many of our events.  These photos are used 

in Probus newsletters, website and social media.  If you do not want your photograph  

taken please let the photographer know at the time. Silence is taken as consent. 

Newsletter: Information for the newsletter can be sent to: lindahallnz1@gmail.com  

 

 

Committee 

President & 
Guest Speakers 

Pat Humphries 021 140 2680 
Vice 
President 

Chris Harwood 022 100 7118 

Immediate Past 
President 

Richard 
Chilton 

04 905 7514 Treasurer John Gillespie 027 621 2478 

Secretary Eileen South 021 183 0481 
Committee 
Member 

Christine 
Jamieson 

021 056 3614 

Membership Lionel Wilson 022 025 8540 
Newsletters 
Morning Tea 

Linda Hall 021 0290 3635 

Committee 
Member 

Christine Gane 021 216 7002 Morning Tea Margaret Swain 021 146 6066 

Committee 
Member 

Vacant     

Roles Outside of Committee 

Probus District 
Chair Wellington 
North 

Liz Smith 04 298 3654 Audio Visual 
Fiona Berthold 
Peter Wilson 
Tim Allsop 

04 297 3201 
027 216 6455 
04 905 5503 

Almoner Naomi Peters 021 239 4107 Raffles 
John & Lesley 
Miller 

021 0221 6599 

   
10-Minute 
Speakers 

James 
Abernethy 

027 348 7139 

mailto:lindahallnz1@gmail.com
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Special Interest Group Convenors 

Book Table Chris Gane 021 216 7002 Mah Jong Dale Schrama 04 904 8659 

Book Group 1 Ruth Miners 04 298 8886 
Men’s Coffee 
Group 

Keith 
Williamson 

04 299-2343 

Book Group 2 
Rhondda 
Harris 

04 904 4168 
Midi Walking 
Group 

Fiona Berthold 
Elizabeth Henry 

04 297 3201 
04 299 2090 

Book Group 3 Chris Harwood 022 100 7118 
Mini Walking 
Group 

Christine 
Jamieson 

021 056 3614 

Bridge Group 
Kevin 
Thompson 

021 0250 
7052 

Movie Group Fiona Berthold 04 297 3201 

Ladies Coffee 
Group 

Chris Harwood 022 100 7118 Travel Group 
Kathleen 
Clayton 

04 296 1713 

Lunch Group 1 Fiona Berthold 021 300 292 Trips Vacant  

Lunch Group 2 
Christine 
Jamieson 

021 056 3614 
Twilight 
Dining 

Kathy Bamford 04 299 0938 

Lunch Group 3 
Marjory 
Gillespie 

027 471 
5863  

Wine Group 
1 

Roger Griffiths 021 463 153 

Lunch Group 4  
Richard 
Chilton 

04 905 7514 
Wine Group 
2 (LAWG) 

Margaret 
Hawkes 

022 637 6402 

 

This newsletter forms part of the records of the proceedings of the Probus Club of Kapiti Coast, Inc. approved by 

the Club President. 


